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Lynne Baldwin

From: Emma Harrison

Sent: 11 June 2024 11:31

To: Rebekah Morgan

Cc: DC Support

Subject: Conservation consultation response 24/00817/F

Dear Rebekah

Thank you for consulting the conservation team on the above application. 

It is noted that there have been previous proposals on this site for the conversion of the stable building. This 
proposal is considered to largely address the concerns raised previously. The conversion is considered to 
retain the form and character of the stable building and will now not be so large that it dominates and appears 
incongruous. The materials proposed are in keeping with the existing and are considered to be consistent with 
the character of the area. 

Overall in terms of impact on the historic environment only the proposal is considered not to be harmful to the 
closest Listed Buildings as a result of development within their setting and therefore there are no objections in 
heritage terms. 

Due to the nature of the application and its siting it is not considered necessary for the Conservation Team to 
provide further more detailed comments at this time. However, if you require further assistance, please do not 
hesitate to contact the Conservation Team. 

Kind Regards
Emma Harrison
Senior Conservation Officer
Planning Policy and Conservation 
Communities Directorate
Cherwell District Council
Direct Dial: 01295 221846
emma.harrison@cherwell-DC.gov.uk
www.cherwell.gov.uk
Find us on Facebook www.facebook.com/cherwelldistrictcouncil
Follow us on Twitter@Cherwellcouncil

Planning and Development services can be contacted as follows: Development Management -
planning@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Building Control - building.control@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Planning Policy -
planning.policy@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Conservation - design.conservation@cherwell-dc.gov.uk. For the 
latest information on Planning and Development please visit www.cherwell.gov.uk.


